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ITEM 7 
MANAGER'S REPORT NO. 73 

COUNCILMEETING Oct. 24/7? 

Re: PRELIMINARY PLAN APPROVAL APPLICATIONS FOR THE 
METROTOWN AREA 

Following is a report from the Director of Planning regarding the Metrotown 
area. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT all applications for Preliminary Plan Approval relating 
to property within the Metrotown area be referred to Council 
together with a staff report. 

·!: ":.': ~•: ~': ;': 

.• Pla~ning<D~partlllent : 
October 19, 1977 

DIRECTOR OF PLANNING 

·· RE: PRELIMINARY PLAN APPROVAL APPLICATIONS 
. METROTOWN AREA 

Within tl1c report Metrotown, A Development Plan, submitted to Council on 
August 29, 1977, reference Is mncle to the fnct that there are certain existing 

. zoning ano:maUes within the Metrotown nren thnt provide n potential fol' develop­
ment considered contracy to tho parameters ou~llned in the development concept, 
In recognition of this, it wns recommended thnt an interim cfovolopmcnt control 
programme be prepared on a pr.lorl.ty bnsls following Council's npprovnl in 
principle of the devolopment plnn for tho Metrotown nren, 

I 

The subject report wlll undertnko n comprchonsivo rovlow or ext sting zoning 
as lt relates to !:ho proposed devolopmcnt plnn for tho pm.•posc of rociommtmcling 
changes where approprl.nto to romove those zoning lnconslst:onolos nncl ns woll ,. 
provf.de crlterl.n nnd prooocll1rcs thnt would bo t1sed to nssoss proriosoc.1 Interim 
ohnnges of use of oxlstlnp; struoturos prlo:r t:o thol1• 1•c)c.lovolopmont. 
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In the absence of the adopted interim development control program and 
Council's approval in principle of the development plan, staff would propose 

· that applications for Preliminary Plan App_roval (P. P.A. ) within the Metro­
town area be referred to Council with a staff report; 
A similar referral procedure was initiated at the direction of Council following 
the adoption of the Big Bend Development Plan. It should be emphasized that 
the proposed referral procedure wo.uld only be utilized on an interim basis 
pending Council's approval of the Metrotown development plan and the interim 
development control program. . 

. . ' . ' 

i Should Council concur with this interim referral procedure, iUs anticipated 
t~at a curreritapplication for P. P. & relating to property in this are::i would 
be refe:rredto Council I s. meeting of October 31. 1977. 

· THAT aUapplications for Preliminary Plan Approval 
.. <relating to property within the Metrotown area.be referred 
.. .to Council together with a staff report. 

: . •.. · . . . :.·> i' .• ·,:_· .. , -'. ' 

.. 'I'.'.)-. . -' ·.· . '' . '' .·. . . '".: .:/ · .. · ·:·.·' ...... ' 

A.L .. P:~-,·· . 
DIRECTOR' OF PI.ANNING. 
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